
Well here we are again, the end of another busy term which seems to have flown by. On Monday, Willow
Class and the Year 5 and 6 children had fun taking part in a gymnastics session led by Ciaran and Emily
from Baskervilles gymnastics centre. They brought lots of equipment with them from the gym so
children were able to try out different moves and activities that we are unable to do in a normal PE
session.

On Wednesday, Year 6 took part in a transition workshop with the aim of providing them with the
necessary skills and tools they will need as they move onto the next chapter in their life. Also on
Wednesday, Sycamore class proudly shared all their learning with parents and grandparents and then
the rest of the school were invited to attend on Thursday. Well done Sycamore class, Mrs Morris and
Mrs Stephens, you certainly have been very busy!

Please check the diary dates at the end of the newsletter as Term 6 is already chock-a-block with events
from Sports Day to the Year 6 production, to class trips and learning exhibitions. We’re sure there will
still be more dates to add.

Finally, some sad news for our school. Unfortunately Mr Wellington will be leaving us at the end of this
academic year. He has been given a fantastic opportunity to complete a Masters Degree in Education
and Psychology with a view to becoming an Educational Psychologist or work with young people and
mental health. He has assured us he would not have left the school for any other reason and has had a
wonderful time here. With that in mind, we will be interviewing for a new teacher shortly.

Have a lovely half term break, hopefully in the sunshine.

Mrs Cowgill and Mr Turull



Certificates of the week
Head Teacher’s Award

Congratulations to Mollie, Elsie, Noah, Enea, Etty and Teddy for receiving the Head Teacher’s award this
week.

Doodle Maths & Doodle Tables
Top Doodlers were Elijah, Freddie, Autumn, Stanley, Hera and Joshua. Top for Doodle Tables were
Autumn, Alfie, Connie, Phoebe and Molly.
The following children also received their award for completing the Doodlemaths Spring Challenge
2023: Esme, Alice, Scarlett, Jake, Florence and Johannes.

Other Awards
Elsie, Esme and Freddie shared their swimming certificates today. While Travis showed his taekwondo
award.

Congratulations to Emerald House!
They have won the house cup this term.
Their reward will take place after half term.

We need your help….

We are looking for volunteers (parents, grandparents, friends) to help us improve the look of our outside
areas of the school from painting the pods, helping to create a memorial garden and anything in
between! If you can spare a few hours of your time one weekend in June (TBC), please let the school
office know. We really do appreciate any help you can offer. Mrs PC is also looking for a willing
volunteer to paint an external wall in Cherry Class. She has the paint but needs a painter.



Notices

● Dinner Menu Choices - Please ensure bookings are made by Thursday for lunches for the
following week. Unfortunately, options can no longer be changed after this day. Please note that
if you book a meal and then your child brings in a packed lunch on that day you will still be
charged for the booked meal if you pay for school lunches, unless your child is ill.

● Parking - Please can we remind parents to be mindful when parking near the school, local
residents driveways have been blocked on a number of occasions and cars are being parked
dangerously close to the end of Broomhill lane making it dangerous for pedestrians. Please think
before leaving your car in a place that makes it unsafe for our children accessing and leaving the
school. This continues to be monitored by the PCSOs.

● School day - Begins at 8.45am and ends 3.15pm
● School lunches - From September paid school lunches will increase from £2.60 to £2.80 due to

the rise in food prices and transport costs.
● School pick up - Please remember to inform the school if collection arrangements are different

from normal.


